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Occupant Loads and Overcrowding
The California Building Code and California Fire Code provide clear direction to the Chief Building Official and to the Fire Marshal to determine the Occupant Load of every building. The occupancy load of a building is determined based on a review of the plans submitted for a building or space within a building, and includes determining the usable floor space, available exiting, and what the occupancy is used for. The occupant load is the maximum number of people who can be inside a building, or in a particular identified area. The occupant load includes everyone inside the building, including patrons, employees, and performers. 
Overcrowding is a “condition that exists when either there are more people in a building, structure or portion thereof than have been authorized or posted by the fire code official, or when the fire code official determines that a threat exists to the safety of the occupants due to persons sitting and/or standing in locations that may obstruct or impede the use of aisles, passages, corridors, stairways, exits or other components of the means of egress.” The California Fire Code is very specific about overcrowding:
107.6 Overcrowding. Overcrowding or admittance of any person beyond the approved capacity of a building or portion thereof shall not be allowed. The fire code official, upon finding any overcrowding conditions…shall be authorized to cause the event to be stopped until such condition or obstruction is corrected.
Overcrowding in any circumstance is an extremely serious life safety problem. The main concern with overcrowding is the inability of the occupants to exit the area and/or building during an emergency, which can have life-threatening consequences.

It is the policy of the San Jose Fire Department that overcrowding is a zero tolerance violation.

The only correction for this violation is a reduction in the number of occupants until the total is within the approved limit.

The San Jose Fire and Police Departments are working jointly to coordinate enforcement efforts to eliminate conditions of overcrowding, through a process that provides an appropriate level of safety for the occupants and for the public. Business owners who allow overcrowding conditions may be subject to citation, arrest, and/or revocation of permits.
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